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         OUR 41st YEAR
Timothy Franco, President                                                                                Tony  Parenti, Executive Director, Editor            Nick Shock, First Vice-President                                                                       Mark Wilson, Operations Secretary

NJPTOA -  P.0. Box 664, Voorhees, NJ 08043 - 856-220-1433 – njptoa@hotmail.com.   Website – njptoa.org
NEXT REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING:  WEDNESDAY JANUARY 6, 2016 beginning at 10:00 A.M.  at AAA Mid- Atlantic, Hamilton, NJ.  

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  I want to thank the membership for electing me president of the NJPTOA for the 2016 - 2017 years.  The honor conferred upon me is a great one and I pledge I will do my utmost to justify your faith in me.  I am fully aware of the magnitude of the responsibilities for this office and I am aware to the duty I owe the members of this proud association.  I also would like to congratulate the other officers who were elected and offer them my sincere cooperation in any matters that will advance traffic safety.  The spirit of Christmas is in the air!  As we draw near to the most joyous season of the year, on behalf of the Board of Directors, I offer you and yours our sincerest wishes for the most enjoyable holidays for all faiths.  With another milepost in sight and another year approaching us I look back, with pride, at our accomplishments and I am sure 2016 will produce equal or better results.  I encourage you to attend our meetings and share in the dialog on important traffic safety matters.  Your presence will be the guide for our efforts and spur us on to greater achievements.  As usual I will always welcome your comments or suggestions.  Stay safe, Tim  
WALKING DANGER:  As mobile devices became more popular, the number of emergency room visits by distracted walkers increased steadily. Some of the best information gives a sense of the trend.  For instance in 2005, 256 pedestrians were injured while using phones and received hospital treatment, growing in number six fold by 2010. Americans think it is okay to walk with their eyes fixed on the tiny screen in the palm of their hand.  Everyone knows that talking or texting while driving can get you killed or receive serious injury. But the fact that 3,154 people died and an estimated 424,000 were hurt in 2013 is evidence that many people are willing to ignore the advice to keep their attention on the road. Surprisingly, more than half of injuries happened while people were on their cellphones while walking in their homes. More than two-thirds of the injured were women and slightly more than half were under age 40. More than 20 percent were age 71 or older.                                                                 
DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME HAS LOWER RATES:  Researchers found that “when Daylight Savings Time begins in the spring, robbery rates for the entire day fall an average of 7 percent, with a much larger 27 percent drop during the evening hour that gains some extra sunlight.”  This prompted Congress to consider making Daylight Savings time permanent thus saving taxpayers billions of Dollars.                                                                                                       BILL WOULD ALLOW REVOKED DRIVERS TO CONTINUE DRIVING: A bill introduced by Assemblywoman Grace Spencer, Essex, would allow revoked drivers a “Restricted License.”  The bill permits only drivers who lost their license for failure to pay surcharges or accumulating points. They would be allowed to drive between home and work, a mandated treatment program, a child or health care facility or school only.  The restricted license would be taken away if they drive anywhere else.  The fine is between $500 and $1,000 plus community service for 30 days and license suspended for another year. The fines increase if the driver is in a crash or driving to an unauthorized location.  The bill excludes drivers convicted of DWI or refusing to submit to a blood alcohol test. Concerns were voiced that the bill could put problem drivers back on the road, particularly repeat offenders. 
           RAILROAD CRASHES: In 2011 a train struck a person or vehicle about every three hours in the U.S.  The strikes result in more than 2,200 crashes each year with 269 being fatal and more that 840 injuries.  Even though the number of injuries declined, the fatalities increased by 15 percent.  Most of the crashes occurred at rail crossings with motor vehicles stopped on the tracks.  
	TWO BILLS WORTH WATCHING: S-3201  Requires interior light of motor vehicle be turned on when stopped by law enforcement.  S-2622  - Establishes restricted use driver's license endorsement for certain motor vehicle offenders with suspended license. Both bills are up for discussion.    


	


As of December 15, 2015 there were 504 traffic fatalities in NJ compared to 536 during the same period in 2014,  A DECREASE OF 32 DEATHS. 
	COUNTY
	2015
	2014
	CHANGE
	COUNTY
	2015
	2014
	CHANGE

	Atlantic 
	27
	38
	-11
	Bergen 
	28
	36
	-08

	Burlington 
	42
	28
	+14
	Camden 
	33
	38
	-05

	Cape May 
	11
	11
	-0-
	Cumberland 
	27
	18
	+09

	Essex 
	32
	38
	-06
	Gloucester 
	21
	27
	-06

	Hudson 
	24
	23
	+01
	Hunterdon 
	08
	05
	+03

	Mercer 
	17
	26
	-09
	Middlesex 
	35
	35
	-0-

	Monmouth 
	40
	45
	-05
	Morris 
	22
	15
	+07

	Ocean 
	36
	45
	-09
	Passaic 
	30
	23
	+07

	Salem 
	09
	19
	-10
	Somerset 
	21
	24
	-03

	Sussex 
	10
	07
	+03
	Union 
	24
	30
	-06

	Warren
	07
	05
	+02
	 
	
	
	

	Deaths: Driver 255/290; Passenger 86/80; Pedalcyclist 18/12; Pedestrian 145/154. Crashes 466/503. THANKSGIVING ROAD DEATHS:  2015 – 11. Brick, Pedestrian.  Maurice River, Passenger Car Driver.  Holmdel,  Car Passenger.  Hamilton (Atlantic County), Passenger Car Driver.  Long Branch, Pedestrian.   Mount Holly, Passenger Car Driver.  Bernards, Pedestrian, 2 Car Passengers.  Quinton, Car Passenger.  Plumsted, Passenger Car Driver.  2014 – 8.  Collingswood, Passenger Car Driver.  Elizabeth, Pedestrian.  Wanaque, Passenger Car Driver.  Egg Harbor Township, Car Passenger.  Cherry Hill,  Motorcycle Driver.  Fair Haven, Pedalcyclist.  Egg Harbor City,  Motorcycle Driver.  Pohatcong, Motorcycle Driver.                                                                                                  NJDOT RULE FOR YELLOW SIGNAL TIMING:  The NJDOT rule for calculating the yellow change interval is one second for every 10 miles per hour (minimum of 3 seconds).  For speeds above 30 mph, the yellow time must be rounded upward.  EXAMPLES: 35MPH = 4 seconds yellow; 45MPH = 5 seconds yellow; 55MPH = 6 seconds yellow.  After establishing the yellow time it is then subtracted from the total clearance time calculated above to obtain the all red clearance time. As with the yellow time, the all red clearance time is always rounded upward. The phasing pattern must be known in order to determine the worst case.  

PROJECT BLUE LIGHT:  Project Blue Light began in 1988.  The mother-in-law of a Philadelphia police officer killed in the line of duty told Concerns of Police Survivors (COPS) that she would have two blue lights in her window for the holidays, one in memory of her son-in-law and one in memory of her daughter, the officer’s widow, who had been killed in a car crash.  COPS adopted this idea as a way that everyone could honor officers who serve and protect us while remembering those who have been killed in the line of duty. During the holiday season this year and every year, Place a single blue light in your window in memory of fallen officers. Most people won’t know its significance, but the ones to whom it matters most, will.  It’s our way of telling each other that we remember the sacrifices of those that have gone before us.   
WHEELCAIR USERS FACE GREATER PEDESTRIAN-RELATED RISK, STUDY SAYS:  Wheelchair users are about 36 percent more likely to be killed in vehicle-pedestrian crashes than non-wheelchair pedestrians, according to a study from Georgetown University.  In addition, nearly half of fatal crashes involving vehicles and wheelchairs occurred at intersections – many of which did not feature crosswalks. Male wheelchair users 50 to 64 years old faced the greatest risk of death in a vehicle-pedestrian crash. Researchers discovered the findings by using data from the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration's Fatality Analysis Reporting System.  The results highlight the need for better awareness and continued research into safety issues for wheelchair pedestrians. Previous studies have suggested that wheelchair users are more difficult for drivers to see because of their speed, location and height.  "Understanding and describing risks are the first steps to reversing them," Georgetown researcher John Kraemer said in a press release. "While there was a little data on non-fatal pedestrian injuries among people who use wheelchairs; there were almost none on fatal injuries."

TRAFFIC ENGINEER FOR POLICE OFFICERS COURSE:   The class is scheduled to start on Tuesday March 22, 2016 and will run for six weeks with classes being held on Tuesdays.  The location is at the Middlesex County Police Training Center, 11 North Patrol Road in Edison.  Contact Pam at Rutgers for enrollment information.  Her email is: pmorley@rci.rutgers.edu.  

NJPTOA ELECTION RESULTS FOR 2016 & 2017:   Total number of votes cast – 99.  For President, Tim Franco 65 -  Eric Nelson 34.  All other seats were uncontested.
                         NEXT MEETING:  JANUARY 6, 2016 AT AAA Mid- ATLANTIC, HAMILTON, NJ  

                REMEMBER TO WEAR YOUR SAFETY BELTS AND BULLETPROOF VEST WHILE ON DUTY 


	

	

	
	


NJ Police Traffic Officers Association

PO Box 664

Voorhees, NJ 008043

856-220-1433

E-MAIL: njptoa@hotmail.com

2016 INVOICE

	DATE
	ITEM
	AMOUNT

	1/1/2016
	Annual Membership Dues for Police Department
	$50.00

	
	
	

	
	TOTAL:
	$50.00


DATE:  1/1/2016   SIGNED:  Timothy Franco,  President.

Our Tax ID number is 22-2344113

Copies of purchase orders can be faxed to 856-783-0012 or scanned for an e-mail and sent to NJPTOA@Hotmail.com.

Note:  If you would like to receive the newsletter by e-mail instead of by postal mail, please send your request to njptoa.tparenti@gmail.com
(Please check mailing label.  Correct if necessary by phone call, text, or e-mail)
